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Frigo, Victoria (COE)

From: Frigo, Victoria (COE)

Sent: Monday, April 15, 2013 4:58 PM

To: Libhaber, Bruce (CAO)

Cc: Young, Vontressia (MDT); Centorino, Joseph (COE)

Subject: STS Contractor and Auditor (INQ 13-94)

Attachments: Organizational Conflicts.pdf

Mr. Libhaber,

As we discussed today, the County Ethics Commission does not have jurisdiction to issue binding ethics
opinions regarding County contractors or bidders unless the Ethics Commission has been named in the
contract as the authority to opine and criteria upon which to base the opinion are identified.

Our informal and nonbinding opinion, however, is that First Transit does not have an organizational
conflict of interest to audit the Special Transportation Services (STS) provider, Transportation America,
in spite of First Transit’s recent loss of the STS contract to Transportation America and the fact that First
Transit is the sole bidder on the current auditing contract.

Organizational conflicts frequently arise when a contractor is in a position to evaluate its own work,
process its own payments, specify products and services that only it can provide, or obtain information
not available to others and which it can subsequently use to its advantage. See 48 CFR § 9.5 (2013). In the
instant case, an organizational conflict is clearly removed by hiring a separate, independent contractor to
audit its competitor. Under common law and professional codes of conduct, an auditor has a fiduciary
duty to the County to give a fair and accurate reporting of its findings.

Attached is a Letter of Instruction recently issued by the Ethics Commission regarding organizational
conflicts of interest. If you have additional questions about the Letter, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

VICTORIA FRIGO, SENIOR STAFF ATTORNEY
Direct Phone: 305 350-0601
Main Number: 305 579-2594
Fax: 305 579-0273

19 West Flagler St., Suite 820
Miami, FL 33130

Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes concerning public records. E-mail
messages are covered under such laws and thus subject to disclosure.






